[image: image1.wmf]
	Kimberly Daniels

COUNCIL MEMBER, AT-LARGE, GROUP1

PHONE (904) 630-1393

FAX (904) 630-2906

EMAIL: KIMDANIELS@COJ.NET
	
	117 WEST DUVAL STREET
CITY HALL, SUITE 425
JACKSONVILLE, FL  32202

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL

	

	
	
	

	
	
	



September 17, 2014 

(4:50 P.M.)

Amended Minutes of Council Members Daniels and Crescimbeni meeting of Friday, September 12, 2014 

Topics:  Human Rights Commission and City of Jacksonville Budget

Location:  Conference Room A 4th Floor, 117 West Duval St., City Hall, Jacksonville, FL

City Attendees: Council Member Kimberly Daniels, Council Member John Crescimbeni, Council President Clay Yarborough, Council Member Reginald Brown, Council Vice President Greg Anderson, Kirk Sherman (Council Auditor), Paige Johnston (Office of General Counsel), Charlene Hill (Human Rights Commission), Mia Jones (Mayor Administration), Andrew Phillips (Council Auditors Office), Kim Taylor (Council Auditors Office), Diane Mosier (Employee Services), Leeann Krieg (ECA), Donna Barrow (ECA), Belinda Peeples (ECA), Alpha Nickelberry (ECA), and Kevin Kuzel (ECA)

See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.

Meeting convened: 2:04 p.m.

Council Member Daniels opened the meeting and introductions were made. 
Council Member Daniels explained that the purpose of the meeting was to discuss the Human Rights Commission and the City of Jacksonville 2014-2015 budget.  She stated that she wanted to read a letter from the Human Rights Commission that prompted her to set the meeting and that she was very concerned about potential information that may have been passed around.  She acknowledged the presence of Charlene Hill, Executive Director of the JHRC and stated that several departments have had to undergo budget cuts but that none of it has been personal or targeted toward any particular department. She then opened up the floor for comments.  

CM John Crescimbeni asked CM Daniels how she got the letter.  CM Daniels stated that one of her church members gave it to her.  CM Crescimbeni asked Charlene Hill if she knew the source of the letter.  Mrs. Hill stated that she wrote the letter in response to concerns that people had about what was going on with the Human Rights Commission.  
ECA Kevin Kuzel stated that CM Jim Love asked him to take a look at the number of staff positions in the JHRC.  He stated that the additional two staff positions were grant funded.  
CP Clay Yarborough stated that he received a copy of the letter and said he was concerned that it indicated that the commission has been under attack by the council.  
CM Daniels stated that she felt that Charlene Hill has a responsibility to meet with council members to discuss her concerns.  CM Daniels then acknowledged the arrival of CM Reginald Brown.  CM Daniels stated that as an At-Large CM, she has a responsibility to do what she feels is best concerning decisions, just as each of the other council members do.  
CM Reginald Brown stated that for the six years that he’s served on the council, there have been discussions concerning the cutting or elimination of the JHRC budget.  He said his concern was that he felt the council hasn’t done enough research by looking at other cities and doing comparisons when it comes to the JHRC budget to justify making a cut.  

CM Daniels stated that Mrs. Hill needed to actively attend meetings and meet with council members.  
CM Crescimbeni stated that he had no issue with the verbiage in the letter but he did have an issue with the source of the letter.  He asked if there was a civil service issue with the three positions proposed to be cut.

Diane Mosier then gave an explanation and explained the effect that the decision to make the cuts would have.  Mrs. Mosier stated that the cuts would save money, but she couldn’t verify the amounts.
CP Yarborough then stated to CM Brown that when the motion was made in the finance hearing to reduce the funding of the JHRC, he supported it because it was based on facts and data.  CP Yarborough asked Paige Johnston to find out whether or not the city needed to have a human rights commission in order to receive federal funding.  CP Yarborough also stated that there were other departments that received cuts prior to the JHRC presentation on August 28th.  He then asked Representative Mia Jones what kind of corrective action would be taken by the mayor concerning Mrs. Hill’s letter because he didn’t feel it was appropriate for a department head to write the letter.
Charlene Hill stated that she has a great deal of respect for the city council and its members.  She said that history will show that the JHRC budget has been targeted over the years.  Mrs. Hill stated that she cares deeply about the work the department does and she was fighting for her agency. She said she would have preferred to have an opportunity to talk about how to best reorganize the JHRC budget, but agreed that changes needed to be made.  
CM Daniels stated that the system does need to improve.
Mia Jones stated that everyone needed to pay attention to the  numbers.  She stated that while cases in the JHRC have gone down, the number of staff has also gone down.  She encouraged the council to be mindful that the less staff there are, the more challenging it is to get cases closed and completed.  She said that when employees keep getting cut, the less work gets done.  
CM Daniels recommended that there needed to more fairness across the board.  

CM Crescimbeni asked Mrs. Hill if she had an alternative plan as to how the budget could be restructured, he would be willing to take a look at it.  

CM Daniels acknowledged the presence of Council Vice President Greg Anderson.

CM Anderson also stated that if there’s a way to restructure the JHRC budget he would be willing to work with CM Crescimbeni in taking a look at it.

Meeting adjourned: 3:16 p.m.      

Minutes:  Alpha O. Nickelberry, III
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